Morristown Planning Commission

Minutes

July 2, 2008
Morristown Planning Commission was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Dave Benefiel.  Members present included, Dave Benefiel, Bill White, Jack Brinson, Trent Miller, Harry Justus, Lisa Smith and Planning Director Randy Reed.  

Jack Brinson made a motion to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Lisa Smith, and all in favor.
Old Business:
Bowling Alley was discussed.  Certified letters did get returned to the town office, addressee unknown.  Bill advised that demolition can actually start on July 24 but due to Derby Days work could start on July 28 which would be the earliest.
Integrity Metals is about finished with site plan which was done by Wessler.  Runebohm Construction to build.

Regarding the Collins & Aikman building, papers have been filed with the state.  Dave advised that they would employ approximately 75-100 people at the start.  Much discussion was done regarding this company.
Crane Werks have purchased the old Nabisco building.
Watertower trailer court is still not cleaned up.  Rick Diefenderfer advised that Charlie Bright told Robert Lewis it would be by end of week.  Both Robert Lewis and Larry Vanosdol will be keeping a watch on the progress.

Discussion was done regarding the amount of cars at Jeffrey VanDuyns car repair building.  It was stated that there are cars all around building.  Discussion was done.
New Business:
New Building, Electrical and Plumbing fee sheet was passed out to members.  Effective date was June 13, 2008.
Dave Benefiel advised that at 316 South St., a guy is possibly running a transmission repair shop out of his garage.  It was noticed today that 5 cars were sitting out with one on a lift in garage.   Much discussion was done regarding zoning and if the guy is actually running a business or not.  

Discussion was done regarding a cooler w/attached freezer that Leigh at Kopper Kettle is getting.  Randy Reed advised that if just replacing equipment no permit needed, Dave Benefiel advised thought he might consider putting outside and if so permit would be needed.  It would be considered a separate structure.  Discussion was done.
Jack Brinson made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bill White.  All in favor.

Meeting Adjourned.
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